
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SAFETY ALERT 
Operator’s hands injured in 

conveyor at quarry 
 
INCIDENT 
The operator of a crushing and screening plant at a quarry sustained major 
hand injuries and amputation of two-and-a-half fingers when his hands were 
caught under the head drum of a moving conveyor. 
 
CIRCUMSTANCES 
The operator attempted to free a blockage in a transfer chute with a steel bar 
while the plant was still running. He climbed up an aluminium ladder to the 
chute and, while barring the material in the chute, miscued and jammed the bar 
in the gap between the head drum of the conveyor feeding the chute and the 
top of the chute. The conveyor pulled the bar and the operator’s gloves into the 
gap. He was left standing on the ladder with his hands caught under the 
revolving conveyor and all he could do was shake his head to attract attention 
as his voice couldn’t be heard above the noise of the plant. He was finally 
noticed by the operator of a passing front end loader who was able to initiate his 
rescue. The injured person is undergoing extensive operations to both hands. 
 
INVESTIGATION 
The incident is currently under investigation by NSW DPI officers. 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
1. Ensure all employees have been trained within the last 12 months in the 
need to isolate machinery before attempting to carry out any work in the vicinity 
of moving machinery. Retrain employees without such recent isolation training. 
 
2. Review isolation procedures for crushing and screening plants to ensure that 
safe procedures to address clearance of blockages exist and the requirement to 
stop plant and isolate it where people must work on it is clearly stated. 
 
3.  Direct supervisors to regularly observe and enforce compliance with isolation 
procedures. 
 
4. Apply risk management to crushing and screening plant design to identify 
and eliminate blockages where possible by engineering solutions.  
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NOTE: Please ensure all relevant people in your organisation receive a copy of 
this Safety Alert, and are informed of its content and recommendations. This 
Safety Alert should be processed in a systematic manner through the mine’s 
information and communication process. It should also be placed on the mine’s 
notice board. 
 
Signed  
 

 
 
Rob Regan 
DIRECTOR 
MINE SAFETY OPERATIONS BRANCH 
NSW DEPARTMENT OF PRIMARY INDUSTRIES 
 
View more safety alerts at www.dpi.nsw.gov.au/minerals/safety/safety-alerts.  If you would like to receive safety alerts 
by email, send your contact details to safetyalert@dpi.nsw.gov.au
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